Lindenwood University

Digital Commons@Lindenwood University

Lindenwood Bulletins / Footnotes

Newsletters

3-8-1991

Lindenwood Footnotes, March 8, 1991

Lindenwood College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.lindenwood.edu/bulletins



Part of the Business and Corporate Communications Commons



Lindenwood Footnotes

March 8, 1991

President and Mrs. Spellmann will host a reception for dean's honor students on March 28 at the President's House.

Hors d'oeuvres will be served and honorees will receive a certificate of academic achievement. One hundred ninety students made the 1990 Fall Semester Dean's Honor Roll with a 3.5 GPA for 12 or more hours of study. CONGRATULATIONS!

Former admissions advisor Jeanne Pearl Murabito has been appointed Registrar to the College. In addition, Marilyn Keck has become Assistant Registrar, aka "second head honcho," and Roselyn Saab serves as office manager. The Registrar's Offices have moved into their newly renovated residence on the first floor of Roemer Hall. And, the Office of the Registrar would like to thank Penny Myers-Bryant, the new coordinator of special services in Development, and Jeanne Malpiedi of Public Relations for assisting with student service operations.

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE LINDENWOOD WOMEN'S AND MEN'S BASKETBALL TEAMS. YOUR SPIRIT IS SOARING FOR LC, AND WE'RE PROUD OF YOUR HARD WORK ON THE COURT & IN THE CLASSROOM!

Vanessa VanParijs of Holland, a freshmen center for Lady Lions Basketball, was named Player of the Year for the 1990-91 Women's Show-Me Collegiate All-Conference Teams. Vanessa led the conference with a .620 field goal percentage, ranking her eighth in the nation at the end of the season. She was second in scoring (17.5 ave.) and second in rebounding. Vanessa established a career high with 30 points scored against Maryville and McMurray, in two consecutive nights of play. She was chosen District 16 Player of the Weck for the week ending February 23 and was selected for the First Team of the SMCC All-Conference Teams and earned honors as an Academic All-Conference athlete.

Other members of the Lady Lions who made their marks on this year's record-breaking season include: Angie Warren, who was named to First Team All-Conference: and Daphne Hozee of Belgium, who received honorable mention and honors as an Academic All-Conference Athlete. Jamie Hensley of Florence, Ala., and Denise White of Hillsboro, Mo., were also honored as Academic All-Conference Athletes. Overall, the Lady Lions achieved their first-ever District 16 seed, and were ranked eleventh in the nation for team defense. WAY TO GROWL!!

In men's basketball, Clint Bolser of Richmond, Ind., a freshmen for the Lions, was named First Team All-Conference and Academic All-Conference. Clint led his team in scoring (17.2 ave.) and established a school record by sinking 85.1% of all his free throws. Jody Scott of Little Rock, Ark., was named Second Team All-Conference and was second in team scoring. Derek Garvin of St. Louis, and Scott Henke of Montgomery City, Mo., were both honored as Academic All-Conference athletes.

CONGRATULATIONS LIONS!

Women's Basketball Head Coach Stephen Crotz has been appointed to the Student Life Office as assistant director of student activities and intramural sports. We're looking forward to future frisbee tourneys and at least one Guinness World Record---

Former security director and Women's Softball Head Coach Robert Westling has moved to Day Admissions in the Tea Hole. You can reach Robert at Ext. 4945. And, watch for his article in an upcoming issue of Fast Pitch Magazine on hydro-resistance softball training.

Director of Maintenance Dan Taylor has been appointed Director of Maintenance and Security. The maintenance office has moved to Butler Hall. In addition, the faculty and staff mail boxes have been moved to the lower level of Roemer Hall.

The interior of Roemer Hall is getting a much needed "face lift." Dan Taylor reports that the painting of halls and rooms in Roemer is progressing smoothly. Look for painters and "WET PAINT" signs on the lower level next.

Men's Baseball Scason began Tuesday, March 5, with the Lions defeated in a double header against Quincy College, 11-7 and 6-2. The Lions are scheduled to play at Westminster on today and Harris-Stowe on Saturday.

Vice President Daniel N. Keck has announced that he has accepted a position as Vice President of Academic Administration for Greensboro College in North Carolina. The Kecks will be leaving Lindenwood at the end of the semester. On behalf of the College, we wish you both every happiness and continued success on the east coast.

BRAVO to the cast, directors, designers and crews of "Six Characters in Search of an Author." The play recently received a good review by Riverfront Times Theatre Critic Bob Wilcox. The critic commended the performance of the "well-trained" cast, in particular, Rodney Whatley, Jimmy Freund, Jennifer Jonassen and Nicole Schlueter. Director Bryan Reeder, Costume Designer Niki Juncker and Scenic & Lighting Designer, Michael Banks received kudos on their works as well. "The production makes me look forward to more good things from Lindenwood," Wilcox concluded.

Extra Congrats to Bryan Reeder and T. Jeffrey Cox for their work on a highly successful Performing Arts Day for prospective Lindenwood College Students. More than 160 high schoolers attended the event.

Pam Williams, director of financial aid, and Jane Newcorn, assistant director of financial aid, have moved to the new Financial Aid Offices on the first floor of Roemer. Liz Adams has moved upstairs to new digs as assistant to John Guffey, dean of admissions and financial aid.

The 1991 Boys Town Wagon Train will camp on the LC lower forty on Friday, April 26. WAGONS HO!

Deadline for the Lindenwood College Yearbook is April 1, no foolin'. If you have any good pics of students or campus events, please share them with Kelly Hamilton or Jeff Driskill before the end of this month.

APPLAUSE APPLAUSE to the efforts of LindenWorld editor Cindy Foster and the entire student newspaper staff. Keep up the good writing and reporting--we appreciate your work!

Sheryl Guffey has been appointed Dean of Student Life in addition to her position as associate dean of admissions. Also new to Student Life is Marilyn Leach, Student Life Office Manager. Time sheets for work and learn hours and student life inquiries may be directed to Marilyn.

Don't forget Lenten Luncheon lectures are held every Tuesday through Lent.

Lindenwood College has the following positions available: Three professors with doctorates to serve as faculty advisors and instructors in the LCIE Program; a bookkeeper in the Business Office; a data entry/customer service person in the Registrar's Office; a housekeeper (restricted to women) for a women's dormitory; a head coach for women's volleyball (full- or parttime). Please ask interested persons to contact the Personnel Office for more information.

Faculty and staff are encouraged to make use of the College's new membership in the RCGA. Resources will be available in the reserved reference section of Butler Library. Meeting, event and seminar announcements will be posted on the bulletin board across from the Office of the Provost.

Speaking of Provost, Dr. Arlene Taich has been appointed as the Provost to the College. In addition to her duties as a chief college officer, Arlene will solicit area corporations to set up on-site educational opportunities for their employees.

A Note to the Faculty: The academic portion of the College catalog is in the process of being updated. Please get your changes to Dr. Keck as soon as possible. One proof copy will be issued for your changes prior to printing.

Lindenwood College received two Silver Awards and two Recognition of Merit Awards from Admissions Marketing Report, a national publication targeted to university and college admissions. Silver Awards were designated to the radio advertising for Evening Admissions, one for the ad "Biblical Calls," and one for the series of radio ads. The merit awards recognized the print advertising series, "Good Call/Bad Call," and the "Oh Say Can You See..." print ad.

Creative for the advertising was executed by Pfeiffer + Co. in cooperation with Marsha Hollander Parker of Evening Admissions and Phyllis Morris of Public Relations.

A recent survey noted an assortment of little-known facts. One item stated that men use more toilet paper than women--makes you wonder why.

Know any fun facts or stories about Lindenwood College? <u>USA News</u> is looking for vignettes about your College. If you've heard a good one, please contact Phyllis Morris in Public Relations, Ext. 4912. Who knows, we may receive national acclaim for your favorite LC excerpt.

Thom Champion has been appointed Head Coach Men's Soccer. Buzz Demling will stay on as assistant coach for the varsity program and Larry Kuberski will assist with junior varsity.

CONGRATULATIONS to Tim Wunsch who was named All-American in track and cross country for the second consecutive year. Tim finished sixth, with a time of 14:39, in the three mile run at the national meet held in Kansas City.

Watch for Wunsch and teammates when the outdoor track season begins March 29 at Washington University.

A familiar, friendly face has returned to the Lindenwood College Business Office. Welcome back Toni Yeakey! CONGRATULATIONS to Khris Stillman and John McBride, who competed in the NAIA national wrestling tournament. Another first-year LIONS team, the wrestlers are on the move and making their mark under the direction of Head Coach Don Frazier.

The Office of Day Admissions will host a Financial Aid Open House on March 21 from 5-8 p.m. at the Tea Hole. Parents and students will receive help with financial aid questions and forms completion.

An MBA Open House is scheduled for March 27 in Young Hall Lounge from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m. Prospective students are encouraged to attend and meet with MBA advisors.

Please mark the following campus phone extension changes on your yellow campus directors:

low campus directory:	
Liz Adams	x4940
Penny Bryant	x4908
Jerry Chappell	x4981
Stephen Crotz	x4983
Bobby Ellis	x4981
Sheryl Guffey	x4978
Ted Hampton	x4922
Maggie Jones	x4747
Marilyn Keck	x4954
Marilyn Leach	x4985
Linda Lodes	x4907
Joanne McCoy	x4982
Jeanne Murabito	x4955
Camille Oehler	x4984
David Opperman	x4981
Diane Palmer	x4965
Roselyn Saab	x4953
Ed Smith	x4829
Brian Spencer	x4981
-Dan Taylor	x4980
Robert Westling	x4945
Ray Wilson	x4922
Ron Wiseman	x4981
Foni Yeakey	x4968
Departments:	
Alumni Department	x4909
Archives	x4823

Lindenwood Footnotes is a publication for Lindenwood faculty and staff.

SECURITY

To include your "footnote" in the next publication, please contact Phyllis Morris, director of public relations, at 949-4912 before Wednesday of each week. Thank you!



x4981